SPECIAL NOTICE TO CASTLE ROCK COUNTY WATER DISTRICT MEMBERS
MAY, 2019

Past correspondences have alerted you that changes would be occurring which affect every member of
our water district. By way of this letter, the Board of Directors updates you to two of these changes.

SUPPLY OF WATER 1°" CALENDAR QUARTER OF EVERY YEAR

As we informed you in past correspondences, Contra Costa Water District (CCWD) provided financial
incentives to the 10 Castle Rock Water District (CRCWD) members who had not yet hooked up to
CCWD’s system, largely so that if they did so, CCWD could discontinue the expensive requirement to
pump potable water into the canal each Q1. All but 1 member agreed. Consequently, CCWD has now
informed CRCWD that beginning January 1, 2020, NO water will be available to CRCWD or its members
during Q1 (Jan, Feb, Mar) of each and every year going forward. CRCWD members will have to seek out
other sources for their water requirements during these 3 months. Normal CRCWD deliveries will
continue each April through December.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEMBERSHIP

CRCWD’s Board of Directors is composed of five directors, who volunteer to serve their fellow neighbors
without compensation, and are elected for four-year terms. The status of each current director is listed
in the table below:

NAME POSITION TERM EXPIRES STATUS PHONE NUMBER
Fred Allen Chairman 2020 will not seek re-election 925-932-5271
Robert Deinhammer | Director 2020 925-935-4008
Richard Hoag Director 2022 925-876-1460
Edward Grubb Director 2022 925-980-5477
Matthew Smith Director 2020 may not seek re-election 925-324-0246

As you can see, three board positions, including board chairman, are expiring early next year. The Board
cannot adequately function without filling these positions, and CRCWD’s ability to supply water
depends on a functioning board of directors. As a result, the Board is seeking candidates who aspire to
one of these positions to make themselves known by contacting any of the current directors as soon as
possible (phone numbers in table). Interested candidates can also tour the District’s infrastructure if
desired.

On behalf of the Board of Directors,

Robert Deinhammer
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